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Honiton Town Council

Policy Committee

Agenda & Corresponding papers

Minutes of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Offices, New Street, Honiton
on the twenty-fourth of September 2012
Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr Nick Cornwell  (Chairman)
	Cllr Vivienne Ash 

	Cllr Mike Allen **
	Cllr Les Bayliss

	Cllr Gary Elliot
	Cllr Roy Coombs 

	Cllr David Foster
	Cllr Peter Corke 

	Cllr Sharon Pavey
	Cllr Les Lunt

	Cllr John Taylor
	Cllr John Zarczynski

	Cllr Vernon Whitlock
	


** Also District Councillor
In Attendance :
Town Clerk

12/66
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Groves (P); Cllr Halse (A/L); Cllr Harman (P); Cllr Howard (S); Cllr Tirard (P)
12/67
To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda

Cllr Ash – Beehive (Trustee of Friends of the Beehive)
Cllr Pavey – Beehive (Member of Friends of the Beehive)

Cllr Whitlock – Beehive (Member of Friends of the Beehive)

Cllr Zarczynski – Beehive (Member of Friends of the Beehive)

12/68
Beehive Community Complex
The minutes of the Project Group meeting held 23 August 2012 had been circulated and were noted. In response to a question from Cllr Coombs, the Chairman outlined the reasons why rainwater harvesting was no longer being considered as a viable option.
Members discussed the Clerk’s report on Governance. Cllr Ash raised concerns about whether a community-run company would be achievable in the near future and whether it would be better to engage with local groups and residents on the day to day details before moving to full governance. It was agreed that the Council should be open minded at this stage regarding the governance model. 

It was agreed to make the following recommendations to the Town Council :

a) To disband the current Project Group

b) To continue with the Steering Group but without responsibility for agreeing rental terms
c) That the Clerk and an appointed Councillor oversee the build phase on a day to day basis following award of contract

d) That a Beehive Development Group be established to recommend the appropriate form of governance (with the presumption that the Council is moving towards a separate company – either within or external to the Town Council)

12/69
Risk Register
Members reviewed the Town Council Risk Register developed by the Emergency and Risk Working Group and thanked Cllr Bayliss and the other members of the group for their excellent work. Cllr Bayliss advised that the Risk Register was a dynamic document that would be reviewed quarterly. It was agreed to recommend to the Town Council that the Register be approved. 
12/70
Code of Conduct
Members reviewed the Clerk’s report on Code of Conduct issues. Following discussion it was agreed that the Clerk should re-draft the report, taking account of the outcomes of the forthcoming EDDC training on Code of Conduct issues, and re-present it to Policy in October so that it could be considered by Town Council in November.  
12/71
Service Plan
Members reviewed the Chairman’s note regarding ways to simplify the Town Council’s Service Plan and it was agreed to recommend to Town Council that the shortened overview be adopted alongside the Service Plan. 
12/72
Street Market
Members reviewed the Clerk’s report and agreed to recommend to the Town Council that a separate company be set up under the Town Council to manage the street market.
12/73
Town Council Communication
Members discussed the Clerk’s report and agreed that the following actions be taken :
· Run a “Meet the People” session outside St Pauls during October

· Improve the use of Social Media (including linking individual Councillors’ Twitter and Facebook contacts on the Town Council website)

· Ensure that all Councillors attending any event take the opportunity to be available for any approaches from members of the public

· Increase the public opening hours once the Council moves to the Beehive

· Review the re-introduction of Councillor Surgeries once the Council moves to the Beehive

The Clerk reminded Members that the Action Log of enquiries received by the Clerk’s office was available for all Councillors to view at any time. 

12/74
Environmental Issues Working Group

The minutes of the Environmental Issues Working Group held 14 August and 20 September were noted and the Deputy Clerk’s report on DMR claims. The Chairman thanked Cllr Bayliss, the Deputy Clerk and the other members of the Environmental Issues Working Group for the work they had completed. Cllr Coombs and Cllr Bayliss outlined the process and the role of the Devon County Council Researcher. 
Cllr Coombs confirmed that in his opinion sufficient evidence existed for all claims being made by the Town Council. 

It was agreed to recommend to Town Council as follows :

a) To adopt the recommendations by the Environmental Issues Working Group contained in the Deputy Clerk’s report dated 20 September 2012

b) That the advice and/or guidance given by the County Researcher be given full consideration to be used as the basis of the Town Council’s response to the individual claims as highlighted

12/75
Marketing Group

Members noted the minutes of the meeting of the Marketing Group held 11 September.

12/76
To close the meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.10pm

COPIES OF THIS DOCUMENT ARE AVAILABLE IN LARGE PRINT ON REQUEST
Signed Chair

8 October 2012

